
Please keep the horses and other things labeled livestock in the Theodore 
National Park north and south units.  This has been the highlight of over 50 years 
of going to that National Park and it would be a shame to remove them.  
 

There are many more parks around the US that have these animals and ND 
could find out how they keep them in their areas without causing issues.  If they 
are removed from the park it would drastically reduce the tourists and locals that 
enjoy watching and filming them.  I’m sure there would be many volunteers that 
would contribute funds or time to keep the horses and steers in the park. 

 
What I consider a disgrace and shameful to the park is how the prairie dogs 

have taken over hiking trails and picnic areas and they are not contained to any 
one area.  Will it take someone to twist an ankle when hiking and landing in one 
of their holes before something is done with them?   


